Mrs. Louise Snow Phinney, Chief Clerk, House of Representatives, Austin, Texas.

Dear Mrs. Phinneys

Your letter of November 26th received, enclosing a check for \$101.67 representing the contributions made by the members of the House of Representatives as well as the members of the State Senate to the National Will Rogers Memorial Fund, for which please accept our sincere thanks.

This is a nice remembrance and comes in handy as we are making a diligent effort to raise Texas's quota of \$100,000.

Thanking you very much and with best wishes, I remain

Sincerely,

AGC . KD